

# **Newsletter**

# 16th November 2018



## Welcome to our newsletter...

## **Last day of Term**

Friday 21st December 2018

## **Inset Days 2017/2018**

Friday 11th January 2019 - new date

Monday 25th February 2019

Friday 24th May 2019 - cancelled

## **Next Week**

Monday 19th Y4 Swimming Don't forget your kit!

Monday 19th Parents Evening

Monday 19<sup>th</sup> Archery Club Y1/Y2 3.35-4.30 – cancelled

due to Parents Evening

Tuesday 20th Guitar Club 3.35-4.35

Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> Clarinet Club 3.35-4.35

Tuesday 20th Parents Evening

**Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup>** Fencing Club Y4/Y4 3.35-4.35 – cancelled due to Parents Evening

Wednesday 21st Dodgeball Club KS2 3.35-4.30

Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> Cheerleading Club KS2 3.35-4.30

**Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> Choir 3.35-4.30** 

**Friday 23<sup>rd</sup>** Non-Contact Boxing Club Y4/Y5/Y6 3.35-4.30

#### **November**

Wednesday 28th Y3 Trip to Creswell Crags

#### December

Tuesday 4th Reception & KS1 Christingle

Tuesday 11th Reception Concert

Wednesday 12th Reception Concert

Wednesday 12th KS1 Nativity Performance

Thursday 13th KS1 Nativity Performances

Friday 14th Christingle at New Cross Church 5.00

Wednesday 19th Reception/KS1 Christmas Party

**Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> Visit to the Panto (Whole School)** 

Friday 21st Carols in the Playground

Letters will follow to give you further details about some of these events.

#### Latest

#### **Letters This Week:**

- Scholastic Book Club (Whole School)
- Ofsted Update (Whole School)

#### **Bumped Heads**

I would just like to remind parents about our policy on bumped heads - especially newer parents to the school who may not be as familiar with it. Whenever a child bumps their head, we always ensure that a courtesy call is made and a yellow slip is completed and given to the parent at the end of the day. In the majority of these cases, the accident is very minor and we are not expecting parents to do anything. The yellow slip is there for your information only. In cases where there is a more prominent mark, we will always contact the parents sooner.

Mr Paramore, Head of School

## Year 6 Request

Year 6 are making periscopes and are currently needing cereal boxes to complete the project. If you have any empty cereal boxes can you please bring these into school for Mrs Niven/Mrs Brandrick-Smith. Thank you.

### **Children in Need**

So far we have raised over £300 for Children in Need and we still have today's fair. We hope you can join us for some fun on the playground, don't miss 'Gunge the Teacher' at 4.15. Refreshments will also be available to purchase.



#### A Visit From OFSTED

As you are aware, we were visited by an OFSTED inspector this week who carried out a one-day inspection of the school. As a good school, we were given a short inspection.

A school judged to be good at its last inspection normally receives a one-day short inspection approximately every four years. The purpose of a short inspection is to determine whether the school continues to provide a good standard of education and whether safeguarding is effective.

She visited all of the classrooms during the day, including the new nursery, and looked at many books and displays. She spoke to lots of children and members of staff, and had conversations with parents on the playground too.

The outcome of the inspection is confidential at the moment. We cannot share any of the findings of the inspection until the report is published, which will be in approximately three weeks. We will, of course, share this report with you as soon as it is made available to us. We would like to thank all the parents who spoke to the inspector in the morning and those who completed the online survey too. The inspection was a very rigorous process, but a positive one; it gave us the opportunity to talk about all the lovely things we do at Forest Glade.

Mr Paramore, Head of School

#### **Christmas Book Club**

We have decided to run a Scholastic Christmas Book Club. If you would like to place an order please go to <a href="http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/forest-glade">http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/forest-glade</a> to browse the latest books and order online. For every £1 you spend on this month's Book Club, our school will earn 25p in Scholastic Rewards.

Please place your order online by December 5<sup>th</sup> 2018.

All orders are to be placed online, we are not accepting orders in school.

Contact us: 01623 452 770 Email: office@forestglade.notts.sch.uk Website: www.forestglade.notts.sch.uk